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Return address:  Postbus 79092, 1070 NC Amsterdam Contact: 

 

 

To the residents in the Prinses Irene neighbourhood 

 

 

Marlies Hulshof 

Reference: 

20231009 pd/CdR 

Date: 

16/10/2023  

Subject: New layout for the square in front the Thomas church  

 

 

Dear resident, business owner or other interested party, 

 

This autumn, we will start working on the new layout for the square in front of the Thomas church. This new 

design will make the square greener, and a more attractive place in the neighbourhood for the residents to 

meet up. Before we start working on the square, we will first work on the underground water and sewage 

pipes. In this letter, we would like to inform you about the upcoming building activities, which will commence 

on 23 October.  

 

Sewage and water pipes 

Before we realise the new layout for the square in front of the Thomas church, we need to carry out some work 

on the pipes that run underneath the footpath in front of the church. We will replace the water pipes there, 

and create a new connection to the sewage system. These activities will start on 23 October and will last until 

Friday 10 November. The footpath in front of the church will be partially broken up. Pedestrians will be able to 

walk past the building site. The church itself will of course remain accessible. The activities will be audible in the 

immediate vicinity, but we do not expect this to amount to a major inconvenience. 

 

New layout for square in front of the Thomas church 

Once the underground work on the pipes has been completed, we will start on the new design for the square 

in front of the Thomas church on Monday 13 November. The square will become more easily accessible as a 

public space, increasing its value to the neighbourhood. We will add greenery, and there will be seating areas. 

These activities will be carried out on working days between 7:00 am and 7:00 pm, and will not generate any 

major inconvenience. During the activities, the church will remain accessible. Pedestrians will be able to walk 

past the Thomas church on a narrowed footpath. We expect to complete the new layout before the Christmas 

holiday. 

 

 
Impression of new layout of the square in front of the Thomas church 
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More information 

We hope this letter contains all the information you require. Do you have any questions relating to this letter? 

Then you can reach us via www.zuidas.nl/contact or by telephone: 0800-5065. Our Information Centre in the 

WTC building (59 Strawinskylaan) is also open every Monday to Thursday between 10:00 am and 4:00 pm. 

More information about the projects in your area can be found on www.zuidas.nl. Via our website, you can 

register for the Zuidas newsletter and sign up for the monthly guided tours. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

 

Coen de Rijk 

Project Manager Zuidas 

 


